Bluemont Civic Association
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
May 26, 2021

Call to Order & Quorum
The President opened the meeting at 7 pm and established through Zoom that a quorum was present.
Approval of Minutes
By unanimous consent the Committee approved the minutes of the April 2021 General Membership Meeting.
Order of Business
Officer and Committee Reports
· President—Laura Kirkconnell discussed an open issue about fencing replacement along Bluemont Drive following park improvement work. She reported that, based on BCA members’ earlier direction, she sent a letter informing the County Board of the Bluemont Civic Association position taken by members regarding including Bon Air Park in the CIP, and BCA CIP priorities of flood mitigation/prevention and pedestrian safety. She also sent the proposed BCA resolution on Bon Air to both the Boulevard Manor and Dominion Hills civic associations for their review.  The outgoing Boulevard Manor civic association president responded and suggested meeting in June so he could introduce the incoming president. Laura reported on her exchange with the County regarding developing County policies on resumption of public meetings, saying that once we know the County guidelines civic association members could discuss what the civic association should do. She noted that a good number of members are finding on-line meetings more convenient, but some have said they are unable to participate in on-line meetings.  One option noted by a Board member is to do a few meetings in-person and others online.  Laura also noted that she anticipated that the General Membership discussion of flooding issues may show a need for an updated letter to the County Board.
· Missing Middle Work Group—Henry McFarland reported that the County’s engagement questionnaire is available through June 8 at: https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/VAARLINGTON/bulletins/2cca5ed  
Before you come to the questionnaire, there is a 33-minute video. You can answer the questions without watching the video. (For many of you, much of the information in the video is familiar.)  
The questionnaire has four parts. The first asks what types of housing should be studied. The second asks what issues should be considered when studying those housing types. The third asks about how easy you found it to comment on the missing middle study. The fourth asks for demographic data.  You do not have to live in Arlington to respond to the questionnaire. 
The working group is developing a list questions for county officials, but we expect a report on Phase 1 of the study in the next few months, and we do not plan to go forward with questions before that.  
· First Vice President—Henry McFarland reported that future action on the West Entrance of the Metro is unclear.  There are no new developments on the Blue-Orange-Silver line capacity study.  The new Ballston West Entrance is in the proposed Capital Improvement plan. The entrance is to be located at the intersection of N. Fairfax Drive and N. Vermont Street.  Projected expenditures are about $2 million in 2022, $9 million in 2023, and $57 million in 2024. That’s consistent with the timing we’ve heard before. The start of construction is uncertain and not for several years.  Henry proposed that BCA contact the County regarding development.  The Executive Committee agreed.
· Second Vice President—Kate Mattos reported on the notices going out regarding food scraps collection https://recycling.arlingtonva.us/food-scraps-collection/  Residents need more information about this.
· BCA Parks Liaison--Hugh Robinson reported that on May 2 a group met and worked to remove invasive plants in the park. He inquired whether the Scout-installed trail will meet ADA standards.  He also noted the connection from the N. Frederick Street entrance to the Bluemont Bike Trail is not paved, and he asked whether both paths should be paved. Laura clarified that the Scout trail was installed to help traverse “Lake Edison,” an area that often becomes extremely wet.  Nick Pastore added that gravel that was put down is easier on tree roots

· NCAC—Nick Pastore reported on why he is proposing a resolution for the General Membership to endorse continued funding for Neighborhood Conservation Plan projects. Unfinished Business

· Bluemont Bike Trail—BCA President Laura Kirkconnell will contact the County to inquire about the missing fencing along Bluemont Drive for the trail that moves from Frederick to the bike trail.

· West Entrance Metro—BCA/Executive Committee will contact the County to learn of plans for this look-sought for entrance.
MOTION (made after Zoom cut off during the May General Membership meeting)
Apparently due to a thunderstorm, the May General Membership meeting cut off after initial discussion of the proposed resolution supporting the Neighborhood Conservation Plan. By the time the President could restore the meeting, a quorum of the General Membership had been lost, but a quorum of the Executive Committee remained. The Executive Committee therefore reconvened and voted to advertise the motion prepared by the NCAC rep Nick Pastore in support of the Neighborhood Conversation Program for a vote at the June General Membership meeting.  The President explained that per Roberts Rules of Order, the General Membership will be asked at the June General Membership meeting to ratify the Board’s action to advertise the motion below for a vote by the General Membership at the June meeting.  If the members ratify this Board action, the General Membership would then discuss and vote on the motion below: 
WHEREAS Arlington residents have limited options to improve and enhance Arlington neighborhoods based on community driven priorities for the installation of sidewalks, curbs and gutters, streetlights, signs, park improvements, neighborhood art and beautification;

RESOLVED, that the Bluemont Civic Association supports the Neighborhood Conservation Program and provides thanks to the Arlington County Board for funding Bluemont’s project for improvements to the intersection of 6th St N and N Edison St.

RESOLVED, that the Arlington County Board should continue funding and resourcing the Neighborhood Conservation Program at equal or greater levels into the future to ensure community driven neighborhood conservation priorities are exercise
Closing 
The meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm

